CURRICULUM  COMMITTEE
February 19, 2010

Present: Acklin, Carney, Cedar Face, Pittman, Slattery, Smith, Armstrong, Steinle, Thorpe

Guests:  Peg Sjogren, Dennis Dunleavy, Keith Ensley, Donna Mills

The meeting began at 2:00 p.m.  The minutes from the February 12 meeting were approved.  

Art & Art History/Digital Media Foundations
Peg Sjogren, representing the Art & Art History department, and Dennis Dunleavy, supporting the Digital Media Foundations new course, were introduced to the committee.  The committee reviewed several new art courses including a zero-credit course that will better prepare students for advanced work.  Sjogren explained the rationale behind each of the courses.  A number of courses are being modified by omitting the “recommended” courses, and all the Applied Multimedia courses (with AM prefix) are being deleted, as the Applied Multimedia minor is being discontinued.
A new minor in Digital Art and Design is proposed.  Two courses originally proposed for the minor have not been approved by the CAS Dean, so will be removed from the proposal.  The report from the Library is not completed, but is expected soon.  The committee deferred a vote on the minor proposal until the library report is submitted. 

The third course in the DMF sequence, DMF 203/L has been proposed. Dunleavy said more equipment is needed, and he plans to write a grant to purchase updated equipment.  Steinle asked whether RVTV had been approached about sharing equipment.  Steinle also asked about the expected effect of the new center for media on the current Convergent Media option in Communication.  
Slattery/Cedar Face moved to approve all the Art & Art History catalog changes (except the Digital Art and Design minor) and DMF 203 and 203L.  The motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.  Sjogren and Dunleavy departed the meeting.

Military Science
Keith Ensley and Donna Mills were introduced.  The Military Science program has proposed substantial changes to the military science minor, and has proposed a number of new courses to support the approved ROTC curriculum and the revised minor.  The proposed changes to the minor will use a broad approach and be more integrated with the rest of the SOU curriculum.  Students can pursue the minor without any military obligation.  Carney asked if his War and the Modern World course is appropriate for the military science minor; Ensley reported that it is listed as a course choice.  Ensley said they do not expect a large influx of students as a result of the changes to the minor, but hope it will appeal to more students.  Pittman/Carney moved to approve the new military science curriculum; the motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.  Ensley and Mills departed the meeting.

Women’s Studies
Most of the curricular changes for this program involve the change in the name of the program (to Gender, Sexuality, and Women’s Studies) and prefix changes to GSWS.  The program name change was approved in the Fall. Pittman/Cedar Face moved to accept all the catalog changes for Women’s Studies; the motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.

Other business and updates
Acklin gave updates on two sociology courses that were approved at the previous week’s meeting, but that may warrant futther discussion.  SOC 461 (Sociology of Religion) was approved to have a title change of “Creating and Negating God” but the question is whether this course title is unnecessarily incendiary.  Carney has discussed the issues with Mark Shibley, the instructor, and no longer has objections to the course title change.  Pittman asked if it is the role of the Curriculum Committee to police course titles.  (Slattery departed the meeting.)  Carney commented that at the previous meeting the committee may have voted on SOC 461 quickly because of time pressure and guests waiting.  
Music Theatre minor 
At the previous meeting, the committee deferred a decision on the music theatre minor, pending receipt of the report from the library.  The report is in hand now and is a favorable report. Cedar Face/Pittman moved to approve the proposal for a new music theatre minor; the motion passed 4Y/0N/0A.

SOC 241
This course (Elementary Statistics for the Social Sciences) was approved last week, but there were lingering concerns because the sociology/SSPC department had not discussed the course proposal with the mathematics department prior to submitting the course to the dean.  The dean has approved the proposal for SOC 241, even though the mathematics department chair thinks the proposed new course is too close to MTH 243, but doesn’t contain some critical elements.  The committee discussed the issues; SOC 241 will only be taught once a year so should not take away much enrollment from MTH 243.  Other comments are that SOC 241 sounds like a good class, but the department should have followed correct procedures.  The two SOC courses will not be forwarded to Faculty Senate yet, pending further inquiry.  Acklin will ask Dan Rubenson, Cynthia White, and Sherry Ettlich for more information.  
Honors in the Major
The Honors Council would like the authority to designate course sections that will be taught for Honors in the major.  These are not new courses, just specific sections that will have an Honors designation.  After discussion, the committee was in general agreement with this plan, but requested that Fredna Grimland, Director of the Honors Program, send the Curriculum Committee a plan for handling the designation of honors course sections.

The committee will not meet on February 26, but will have the final meeting of the term on March 5.  The meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.
